

TOWN OF LAKE LURE • P. O. BOX 255 • LAKE LURE, N.C. 28746 704/625-9983 • 704/625-9396 • FAX 704/625-8371

## MINUTES OF THE RECESSED WORKSHOP MEETING OF THE LAKE LURE TOWN COUNCIL HELD FRIDAY, JUNE 18, 1993, 9:00 A.M. AT LAKE LURE TOWN HALL.

PRESENT:

Mayor Priscilla Doyle

Commissioner Bill Bush Commissioner Alex Karr Commissioner Max Lehner

Sam A. Karr, Finance Director

ABSENT:

Commissioner Jack Donovan

Thomas M. Hord, Town Manager

Mayor Doyle called the meeting to order at approximately 9:00 a.m.

Sam Karr, Finance Director, presented Council with updated budget revisions to the 1993-94 proposed budget.

Commissioner Lehner requested that the Finance Director provide Council with a five year summary of all cash balances as of June 30th each previous year and through May this year.

Council discussed provisions for the Regular June Council Meeting to be held at Bald Mountain Country Club Tuesday, June 22, 1993. Commissioner Lehner notified Council that arrangements have been made for the meeting. Coffee will be provided free-of-charge. Approximately 36 cans of pop will be available and the Town will only be charged for the amount used at a cost of .38 per can plus tax. No cookies will be provided and there will be no room

## PAGE 2 - MINUTES OF THE JUNE 18, 1993 RECESSED COUNCIL WORKSHOP

fee. Commissioner Lehner also notified Council that he had requested Fairfield to review the first bill in which they received for the March, 1993 Regular Meeting.

With no further items of discussion, Commissioner Bush moved, seconded by Commissioner Lehner, to recess to Monday, June 21, 1993, 9:00 a.m. at the Lake Lure Town Hall. The vote of approval was unanimous.

ATTEST:

Mayor Priscilla Doyle

Anita H. Taylor, CMC